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In 2022, the Division of Internal Investigation (DII) opened 129 cases of Illinois 
State Police employee misconduct.  In 44 investigations completed by DII, 10 
employees received discipline and of those 1 resigned prior to discipline being 
served, 3 were exonerated, 4 were not sustained, and 27 cases are still open.  Cases 
of less serious transgressions (85) were referred to the employee’s division to 
investigate. 

In 2022, DII opened 88 cases of employee misconduct reported by other agencies 
under the purview of the Governor.  Of those cases investigated by DII, 5 were 
administratively closed, 6 were declined by the prosecutor, 14 were not sustained, 
and 7 were unfounded.  There are 56 cases still open. 

In 2022, 1011 background investigations were completed for ISP applicants and for 
criminal justice agencies under the Governor’s purview.   


